

## 2023 Chapter Officers

**Director** Kevin Mansfield (419) 670-3537 hdpaddler@artelco.net

#### Assistant Director

Henry Shepherd (419) 222-9472

HenryandLinda@woh.rr.com

### Secretary

Sue Stevens (419) 236-1424

sms16511vw@yahoo.com

#### Treasurer

Kent Perry (419) 236-3403

kentperry@watchtv.net

#### Membership Officer

MJ Lilly (419)306-4984

Maryjanelh@aol.com

#### Road Captain

Roger Ferrell (419) 236-2590 <u>rabbit@watchtv.net</u>

# Newsletter

Saturday, November 11,2023

Next Meeting: December 9th, 2023

Attendance: Kevin & Karen Mansfield, Larry & Regina McClure, Scott & Gwen Edelbrock, Kent Perry, Roger & Liz Ferrell, Billy Bodine, Grover VanHoose, Silas Smith, Walt & Sue Stevens, Julie Schutt, Greg Schoonover, Ted Trevillian, Deb Westrick, Robin & Charles Miller, Tom Dunlap, MJ, Tim Claybaugh, Kirk & Jody Johnson, Cameron Dixie, Dan & Cindy Sloan, Jan Acerro, Will Dautremont, Richard Siglet

<u>Membership</u>: <u>55 members</u>

Treasurer Report: We still have money!

Next Meeting: December 9th, 2023 @ 10:00

Topics discussed: Officers elected for 2024-25

• Director: Roger Ferrell

Assistant Director: Billy Bodine

• Joint secretaries: Julie Schutt & Sue Stevens

• Membership: MJ

• Treasurer: Kent Perry

Road captain: Kevin Mansfield

Congratulations to all of the incoming officers! There will be officer training next year for those who have not received training. Kent will let us know the where & when for next year.

The club will be donating \$500 to each of the following:

- o Challenged Champions, Ottawa
- o Equestrian Therapy, Lima
- Putnam County Food Bank

- o Deb's Dogs
- o RAW Returning American Warriors

December's meeting will be for brain-storming ideas for next year's rides. Join us for coffee and donuts, December 9<sup>th,</sup> @ 10:00 at the dealership.

Don't forget - it's time again to pay our yearly chapter dues and/or national HOG member dues

Chapter dues must paid before the February meeting/ Winterfest.

Saturday, February 10<sup>th</sup> will be our annual Winterfest, located in the building behind the dealership. Please be there at 6:00. More details to come in future newsletters.

## WELCOME TO NEW MEMBER - RICHARD SIGLET!

Gift card was won by Kevin Mansfield Tim Claybaugh won the 50/50 drawing

## UPCOMING EVENTS

Biker Community United 6<sup>th</sup> Annual Community Food Drive Saturday, November 18<sup>th</sup> 3;00 - 11:00 pm VFW Post 5645 315 Walnut St, Findlay, OH We will be taking donations/food

A group of us are meeting at the dealership, leaving there at 3:00. All are welcome!

